	              Town of Lincoln Monthly Board Meeting Minutes March 21st, 2023.
The monthly town meeting for the Town of Lincoln was held on Tuesday March 21st, 2022 at 6:30 pm at the townhall.   
Meeting was called to order by Chairman Bruce Auseth.  Members present, Bruce Auseth Chairman, Cody Ritscher and Steve Heller supervisors, Trinity Hungerford Treasurer, Carolyn Thomsen Clerk, and deputy clerk Lori Dahl.  Clerk noted all notices were posted as required. 
Minutes were read by Clerk. Cody Ritscher made motion to approve, Steve Heller 2nd.  

Treasurer’s balance was reported, $63,471.96 in checking and $64,651.76 savings. February bank statements were audited at town board meeting.  Statements were signed by board members.  Town orders 4970--4985 in the amount of $28,716.15 were approved and paid.  

Stanley and Ken Schieche were present at the meeting to discuss with the board what approval would be needed to reopen the rock quarry on their property.   Bruce Auseth Chairman will check on the requirements and will put on the April meeting agenda for discussion and possible action.  Steve Berger with Rural insurance was present to review the town’s insurance policy for renewal.  No changes to the policy were made.  Cody Ritscher reported a new ambulance has been ordered.  The cost of the new ambulance will be around $302,000, with $100K coming from ARPA Grant money and $75K trade in.

The board discussed setting up an internet committee within the township to help understand the wants and needs of the town.   Board will reach out to potential committee members and ask them to come to the Annual meeting.  

Board chair and supervisors will check roads on April 14th, 2023 at 3pm, leaving from the Pondarosa parking lot.  Cedar Corporation will need to meet with the board on April 4th at 5 pm to discuss the new bridge status for Schaub Road and to set a follow up meeting in May.  Clerk will order BOR training materials.   


Cody Ritscher made motion to adjourn, Steve Heller 2nd, meeting adjourned.  
Next meeting Tuesday April 21st, 2023 at 6:30 pm at the townhall.											Carolyn Thomsen, Town Clerk
